
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
STATEMENT 

Canadian government reaffirms commitment to end cosmetics animal testing and 
trade in the 2023 federal budget  

Animal protection organizations and cosmetics industry urge Canadian government to table 
legislation 

OTTAWA (28 March 2023)—Today, the Canadian government introduced its 2023 federal budget, 
which confirmed its commitment to ban cosmetics animal testing and trade. Animal protection 
advocates Humane Society International/Canada, Animal Alliance Canada and Cruelty Free 
International, along with Cosmetics Alliance Canada, Lush Cosmetics and The Body Shop, have been 
working closely with the Canadian government for several years on an initiative to advance legislation 
banning cosmetics animal testing in Canada.  
 
The group of stakeholders released the following statement in response to today’s budget 
announcement:  
 
“We are so pleased to see the inclusion of the commitment to ban cosmetics animal testing and trade 
in the federal budget. This suggests a landmark opportunity for the Canadian government to ban 
cosmetics animal testing and trade in the pending budget implementation bill. We strongly encourage 
the Canadian government to fulfill its mandate by introducing this legislation at the earliest 
opportunity and position Canada as a global leader in promoting alternatives to animal testing,” said 
the group of allied stakeholders. 

END 

Media contacts: Michael Bernard, Humane Society International/Canada, deputy director, c: 
438.873.5769, e: mbernard@hsi.org 

Susan Nieuwhof, Cosmetics Alliance Canada, public policy and communications, 
e: snieuwhof@cosmeticsalliance.ca 

 

 

 

 


